Richard,

I write to comply with your 2/26 email request. 

Here are the relevant facts:

· Who: MPI convened officials from the U.S. Department of Education (ED) working on English language learner (ELL) issues, language-access advocates, and service providers who work with limited English proficient (LEP) adult populations. 
· What: Two introductory presentations followed by facilitated conversations on how advocates might differently advocate for language access services. 
· I presented alone on the first panel, which covered (1) the impact of Lau v. Nichols (1974) on the federal government’s past implementation of Title VI’s national origin protection; (2) the impact of Castaneda v. Pickard (5th Cir. 1981) on the interpretation of the EEOA, another federal law for ELLs, and (3) 2015 non-regulatory guidance from ED to public schools on their obligations to take affirmative steps to remove barriers to instructions for ELLs.
· I also clarified that I was presenting in my individual capacity, not representing the interests of the City. 
· The second panel, which I did not present on, covered unique approaches taken at the local and state level.  
· When: 3/22/2018 9:00 am to 12:30 pm Eastern
· Where: 1400 16th Street, NW, Ste. 300, Washington, DC 20036
· Why: In my immediate past job, I headed the team that compiled the 2015 non-regulatory guidance. 
· How: MPI guided the conversations, reflecting off presentations. My presentation provided basics and history of legal requirements at the federal level. 

My presentation was not related to my current job and did not include City material.

I accepted no gifts.

Rather, I am only seeking reimbursement for my airline travel.

See attached.

Thanks again,

Jim 

James A. Ferg-Cadima

Associate General Counsel for Public Safety

City of Chicago, Office of Inspector General

